Each year, a special lecture is given in
memory of Harry G. Fair, an outstanding OU
alumnus. Harry G. Fair was born in
Okmulgee, Oklahoma, on June 3, 1916. He
received the B.S. in Chemical Engineering in
1939. He joined Phillips Petroleurn Company
in 1939 and worked his way up to Vice Presi-
dent for Supply and Transportation, with
responsibility for world-wide exchange of
crude oil and all transportaion facilities. In
1966 he joined the M.W. Kellogg Company as
Executive Vice President, in charge of all
engineering activies and became Executive
Vice President of Coastal States Gas Corpora-
tion from 1971 until the time of his death on
July 27, 1974. Harry G. Fair was active in
service to society and to his alma mater. He
was a member of a number of professional
societies and was a licensed professional
engineer.

This lecture is made possible by the Harry
G. Fair Memorial Fund contributed by his
widow, Jane Swift Fair. Arrangements are
made by the School of Chemical Engineering
and Materials Science.

THE UNIVERSITY OF OKLAHOMA
COLLEGE OF ENGINEERING

6th Annual Harry G. Fair Memorial Lecture

CHEMICAL ENGINEERING
AND MATERIALS SCIENCE

will be presented by
A.B. SLAYBAUGH
““The Engineer’s Options’’
A4 1954
April 18,1980
3:00 P.M.

The Lecture will be given on campus
in Room 108, Physical Sciences
Building, University of Oklahoma

Coffee and Refreshments
will be served

A.B. (Pete) Slaybaugh has been associated with
Conoco Inc. since 1950 and has been a vice president of
the company since 1968. Currently, he makes his head-
quarters in Denver and is the company’s chief represen-
tative in the western states.

A native of Oklahoma and a graduate of the University
of Oklahoma, he joined Conoco as a petroleum engineer
in the production department at Houston. After serving
in a number of assignments at field locations in Texas
and New Mexico, he became assistant division production
superintendent at Roswell, New Mexico, and then district
production manager at Hobbs, New Mexico.

In 1964, he returned to Houston to become director of
industrial and personnel relations. He was promoted to
general manager of personnel in 1966 and transferred to
the company’s corporate headquarters which was then
located in New York City. )

He was elected a vice-president of the company in 1968
and continued to serve as general manager of personnel. On
May 1, 1974, he transferred to Denver to serve as vice-
president for whai was then the company’s Western
Hemisphere petroleum Division. )

Slaybaugh is a member of the Denver Chamber of
Commerce Board, a director of the Colorado Association
of Commerce and Industry, President of the Colorado
Safety Association, a member of the Society of
Petroleum Engineers, a director of the First National
Bancorporation, Inc. (Denver-based), and serves on the
engineering advisory board of the University of Idaho.

He and his wife, Erla, have two children, a daughter
and a son.
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